
From: priscilla  
Sent: 29 April 2023 15:03 
To: Planning  
Cc: Patricia Callaghan (Cllr) 
Subject: Planning Application: 2022/3853P Camden Market 'Ferris Wheel' 
 
Dear Camden Planners, 
 
 
I am writing to object most strongly to the above planning application to erect 
a forty metre high Ferris wheel in Camden Lock. This extremely ill-advised 
proposal shows gross insensitivity to the relatively modest scale of the many 
old buildings in its immediate vicinity, a human scale which gives Camden Lock 
much of its visual appeal. At forty metres high, it will also degrade the visual 
environment of the listed buildings and conservation areas of Camden Town as 
a whole', of which there are a significant number. 
 
I am also very concerned about the impact of yet more visitors in an already 
congested area. Levels of overcrowding in the Lock are worryingly high, 
especially at the weekends. In the summer, access to the tube station has had 
to be restricted to protect the public. 
 
Camden Lock is a site of considerable historical importance. Its industrial 
archaeology should be respected and preserved for our own and future 
generations. It should not be treated as the inconvenient background to a 
fairground attraction. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Priscilla Green 
Local resident (Jeffreys Street) 
 


